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This report on the activities of the TAG on Port Security is provided to the CIP Subcommittee on Policy and Coordination in accordance with Resolution CECIP/RES.5(II-00).
The United States, as Chair of the TAG on Port Security, in an effort to promote and market the TAG has written letters, participated in meetings, written and distributed reports, and held port security training sessions. These have included:
· Sent a letter to each delegate of the countries represented on the Port Security TAG. The letter emphasized the importance of private sector inputs and encouraged the delegates to actively participate and to begin developing a network of appropriate commercial industry representatives regarding their membership in the TAG. The letter also suggested the potential value to the TAG of obtaining the cooperative assistance of the agencies within each delegate's government that deal with security issues. 

· Participated in the American Association of Port Authorities Security Committee 2000 Annual Meeting, hosted by the Port of Miami. The presentation emphasized the importance of cargo security guidelines and standards developed on an international basis and the relevance of the OAS TAG on Port Security in that endeavor. 

· Participated in a Caribbean/Latin American Action (CLAA) conference and organized a focus group session with key members interested in cooperative efforts pertaining to port security matters. Continue to interact with CLAA and contribute assistance in staffing security-related panels planned for future conferences. 

· Continued interaction with the Caribbean Shipping Association (CSA), which is the primary ocean carrier trade association in the Caribbean Basin and actively dedicated to pursuing international cooperative solutions to port and cargo security problems in the region among OAS member countries. The support of CSA is an essential factor in persuading support of Caribbean Transport Ministers for an Inter-American Port Security Strategy initiative. 

· Served on CSA Port Security Panel at the 2000 Fall Conference in New Orleans and discussed the Port Security TAG. 

· Prepared and submitted a project proposal for an Inter-American Port Security Training Program to the U.S. Department of State's U.S. Permanent Mission to the OAS. The proposal detailed four training courses and requisite funding for calendar year 2001. The proposal was subsequently presented to the OAS by the U.S. Ambassador, along with letters of support received by the port authorities of the Latin American and Caribbean countries participating in the training. However, the OAS declined to approve funding. 

· Organized an U.S. Government training team for an International Maritime Organization (IMO) "Course on Prevention and Control of Drug Trafficking on Vessels," June 26 -28, 2001, in Manzanillo, Mexico. Approximately 100 port personnel attended the course -- about 28 from within Mexico, in addition to 72 from other Central American countries. 

· Coordinated and organized the training team for an Inter-American Port Security Training Program course for the Caribbean Countries in St. Lucia the week of June 26-30, 2000. Thirteen countries participated with 29 attendees. 

· Made a presentation on the establishment and purpose of the OAS Technical Advisory Group (TAG) on Port Security at the Maritime Security Council Spring 2000 Meeting in Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 

· Wrote and published two Maritime Security Reports: November 2000 - Colombian Port Security Improvements Are Beginning to Achieve Results in Countering Commercial Maritime Drug Smuggling and to Impact the Transportation Methods Used by Trafficking Organizations and May 2000 

OAS Technical Advisory Group on Port Security (TAG/PS): A Multilateral Initiative to Develop a Common Strategy and Devise Basic Guidelines and Minimum Standards to Improve Port Security in the Western Hemisphere.
· Co-chaired the Interagency Commission on Crime & Security in U.S. Seaports with the U.S. Departments of Justice and Treasury, and the participation of more than 20 Federal agencies. The Commission produced a report of its findings for the President of the United States, which published the report in September 2000. The Commission conducted a 12-month examination of the critical concerns of crime and security affecting the country’s maritime trade, including the international implications. The report contains guidelines, findings, and recommendations applicable to all countries of the Western Hemisphere. The report can be found on the Commission’s website (www.seaportcommission.gov in Current News). 

· Participate in the Interagency Committee on the U.S. Marine Transportation System subcommittee on security. Included in the subcommittee agenda is development of U.S. operating guidelines and minimum security standards on an international basis, along with a strategy and process to enable their advancement. 

 

The Chair participated in the coordination meeting among the TAGs held in Brasilia, Brazil, August 14-16, 2000. The purpose of the meeting was to coordinate and harmonize operational and technical issues of the TAGs prior to commencement of their activities. At this meeting, the Chair presented a document with guidelines for the design of a marketing strategy to promote all TAGs. A decision was made to hold the first meeting of the TAGs in Bridgetown, Barbados, December 8, 2000.
In preparation for the first meeting of the TAG, the Chair developed guidelines for the TAG, a proposed work plan for 2001, and a proposed annual budget. Letters of invitation were sent to the member countries of the TAG and to prospective associate members.
Participants in the first meeting of the Port Security TAG in Barbados totaled 36. This included representatives from member countries of the CIP and prospective associate members. Major results of the meeting included:
· Election of a Vice Chair (Maritime Security Council) 

· Approval of a work plan 

· Approval of a budget 

Interest in the TAG on Port Security continues to be impressive, both from member countries and prospective associate members. However, there have been no firm commitments from anticipated associate members, who would pay a membership fee. The operating budget for the TAG is predicated on this membership fee. Due to lack of funding, no future meetings of the TAG have been planned. While resource implications affect the current activities of the Port Security TAG, increased emphasis on port security throughout the trade community provide the impetus for continued operation of the TAG.
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